
Township of Baldwin 

Board of Review 

May 5, 2020 

The Board of Review for the Township of Baldwin met at 6:00 PM at the town hall located at 2399-90th 

Ave. with Chairman Douglas Veenendall, Supervisors Don L. Johnson and Joseph Kusilek, Treasurer 

Ronda Helgeson, Clerk James Harer and Assessor Randy Prochnow in attendance. 

Notices of the meeting were posted at: Town Hall-2399-90th Ave., the collection center-899-240th St., 

1061-245th St., published in the Baldwin Bulletin and posted on our town website.  The long version was 

not required to be published this year but was posted at the town hall and collection center as well as in 

the hall during meetings and elections. 

 Joseph Kusilek moved to nominate and cast a unanimous ballot for Douglas Veenendall as BOR 

chairman.  Seconded by Don L. Johnson, carried. 

Joseph Kusilek moved to nominate and cast a unanimous ballot for Don L. Johnson as Vice chairman of 

the BOR.  Seconded by Ronda Helgeson, carried. 

Ordinances for BOR alternative, confidentiality of income records and objectors must appear in person 

were reviewed. 

The assessment roll was received and signed by the clerk.  This roll included two changes from the Open 

Book session. 

There were no “intent to file objections” received. 

The BOR used the remainder of time to review the assessment roll, no omissions or duplication was 

found. 

Chairman Douglas Veenendall ordered the meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM. 

___________________________________   

James Harer, Clerk 

 


